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PRINCIPAL’S  REPORT: 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
Congratulations to all the children who ran in the District Cross Country 
last Monday.  They were outstanding representatives of Greenwell Point 
Public School.  Our results were: 
Girls 8/9 Years—Anabella Pinkard 13th, Charlie Butler 30th, Madison 
Innes 35th, Boys 8/9 Years—Travis McKay 46th, Boys 10 Years—
Jackson Williams 23rd, Angus McKay 50th, Boys 11 Years—Raymond 
Cocking 47th and Boys 12/13 Years—Andrew Rowley 48th.  Well done. 
 
We are concerned about some of the food being sent to school with stu-
dents.  At the moment we are seeing lots of potato chips, lollies and 
chewing gum.  At school and as part of our health education we are en-
couraging students to eat healthy things as studies show this helps with 
their energy and concentration levels.  Some suggestions are 1 or 2 
sandwiches or wraps, 2 pieces of fruit/vegetables and 1 or 2 snacks 
such as muesli bars, sultanas/dried fruit or cracker biscuits with a 
spread.  Chewing gum is banned at school. 
 
Well done to all the K-2 children who attended the Active After Schools 
Program last Wednesday.  I heard lots of laughter and delighted 
screams.  Some children were rather tired at the end of many running 
games, a game of hockey and a soccer match.  We had a few injuries 
but everyone soon recovered and rejoined the fun.  This week the chil-
dren will be catching a bus to the Bowling Club so they will need to be 
picked up from the Greenwell Point Bowling Club, Greens Road at 
4:15pm. 
 
Finally, I have received a call from the bus company about some chil-
dren’s behaviour who travel to and from school by bus.  The first point 
made was that all children must show their bus pass to the driver or they 
may not be allowed to travel on the bus.  This is a legal requirement.  
Secondly, all children must remain seated when the bus is moving.  This 
is a safety issue if the bus needs to brake quickly to avoid an accident.  
Parents could you please remind the children of these points or your 
child could be banned from travelling on the bus. 
 
Have a great week. 
 
Regards 
John Wilkinson 
 
ACTIVE AFTER SCHOOLS 
This term the Active After Schools Program will run for students in Kin-
dergarten to Year 2.  Each week the program will run from 3:15 to 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

MAY 

 

JUNE 

2 AFL Skills Day K-2 

6 Fete Meeting 

20 P&C Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artwork by Nav 



4:15pm.  Parents will be expected to collect their child from the Greenwell Point bowling Club at 4:15pm 
and bowling begins this Wednesday 28th May, 2014.  A permission note is on the bottom of the newslet-
ter. 
 
Book Club due back on the Wednesday 11th June 2014 
 
 
P&C NEWS 
The canteen is looking at doing up a roster and if you could spare half a day per fortnight or term or any-
time then please let Mrs Miller know in the office and we will add you to the canteen helper list. 
The P&C are after volunteers to help on a Friday night at the Friday Night Meat Raffle at the Greenwell 
Point pub from 6pm to 7:45pm selling raffle tickets for the school.  100% less costs goes directly to the 
school.  Please let Mrs Miller know so she can pass on your information to the P&C. 

 

SPORT 
K-2 AFL SKILLS DAY 

The K-2 AFL Skills will be held 
on Monday 2nd June, 2014.  If you 
have already paid, the school will hold 
onto your money until a new date 
has been set.  A new yellow permis-
sion note has been sent home 
please sign the new note and re-
turn it to the office.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

BOAT AWARDS 
K/1  

Seth Francis 
1/2 

Indi Williams 
3/4/5/6 

Crystal Walda 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Congratulations and Happy Birthday to: 

Sophie Hirschausen who turns 6 on Wednesday 


